

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A P. O. Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



February 25, 2015

Ms. Ruthanne Miller, Chairperson Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 2000 14th Street, NW, Suite 400S Washington, DC 20009

Re: 1101 Convenience Mart (ABRA #086305), 1101 H Street NE

Dear Ms. Miller,

I am writing to inform you of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A's opposition to a request by 1101 Convenience Mart (1101 H Street NE) for an exemption from the ban on the sale of single containers under D.C. Code § 25-346.

At its January 8, 2015 meeting, the ANC voted 8-0 to oppose the request. After receiving input from the community and discussion among Commissioners, the ANC determined that the singles ban remains a positive and necessary influence in Ward 6, and an exemption for this particular establishment is not warranted.

Five Commissioners are required for a quorum. This monthly meeting was publicly announced and properly noticed. ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@googlegroups.com, ANC-6A and NewHillEast Yahoo Groups, on the Commission's website, and through print advertisements in the *Hill Rag*.

It is my understanding that 1101 Convenience Mart has not formally requested such an exemption (the owners contacted the ANC and stated their intent to make such a request). I ask that this opposition be considered if and when such a request is made to the Board.

If you have any questions regarding the ANC's position, please do not hesitate to contact me.

On behalf of the Commission,

Jay Williams

Chair, ANC 6A ABL Committee